
 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I hope this curriculum newsletter will provide you with valuable information about what you child will be  

learning in the coming term.   

Kind regards,  

Mrs Giffney 

Literacy 

We will be exploring the Oxford Reading Tree 

Family ‘Biff, Chip, Kipper, Floppy, Mum and Dad’. 

We will be developing an awareness of what the 

characters look like and some of us will be 

learning to recognise the written names for the 

characters. We will be reading stories about 

Biff, Chip, Kipper and Floppy in class. 

Maths 

 

We will be exploring symmetry during our Maths 

lessons this term. We will develop an awareness of 

what a symmetrical picture is and will be encouraged 

to identify the missing half of a symmetrical image. 

We will also have the opportunity to create our own 

symmetrical pictures during art activities. 

 

Our gym days will be Tuesdays and Thursdays this term. We will be exploring dancing this term during our PE lessons. This 

term we will be learning about traditional Scottish food. We will be continuing to develop our skills in preparing food safely. 

This term we will also be continuing to brush our teeth. We will be encouraged to put the toothpaste on our toothbrushes 

independently.  

    Religious and Moral Education 

 

 
This term we will be developing an 

awareness of Chinese New Year 

celebrations. We will explore art outcomes 

whilst creating Chinese lanterns. This year 

is the year of the dragon, we will be 

exploring stories about dragons and 

creating art work which represents them. 
  

Interdisciplinary Learning          

We will be learning about Scotland through our Katie 

Morag topic this term. We will be listening to stories 

about Katie Morag and respond through follow up 

literacy activities such as mark making and attention 

and listening games with a Scotland or Katie Morag 

theme. We will be exploring technology whilst using the 

‘Spheroes’ to navigate between Scottish Islands. 

Through our topic we will also have the opportunity to 

prepare and eat Scottish foods such as short bread 

and haggis.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders                  
 

PE  

Tuesdays and Thursdays. Please make sure you have gym kit (black shorts, black plimsolls and white T-Shirt) at 

school or in your bag on these days. 

Outdoor Learning Days  

We go outdoors daily. Please have wellies and warm clothes (hat, scarf etc.) at school or with you every day.  

Nut Free School 

We are a nut free school. We have pupils and members of staff with allergies so please don’t bring snacks with 

nuts to school (hazelnut/Nutella chocolate spread, snickers, Bueno etc.) Thank you!  


